Motors Liquidation Company
500 Renaissance Center
Suite 1400

Detroit, MI 48243

Mr. Steven Sliver, Chief August 27, 2010
Storage Tank and Solid Waste Section

Waste and Hazardous Materials Division

Michigan Department of Natural Resources and Environment

525 W. Allegan Street

P.O. Box 30421

Lansing, Michigan 48909-7741

Re:  Perpetual Care Fund (PCF): Solid Waste Surcharge; and
Annual Solid Waste Receipt Report
Saginaw Metal Casting Operations (SMCO) Landfill -
Waste Data System Number 395505

Motors Liquidation Company (MLC) agrees with the results of MDNRE's evaluations regarding
reporting requirements for the SMCO landfill, as presented in the MDNRE letter dated July 30,
2010. Specifically, MLC agrees that:

e The PCF is adequately funded and sufficient PCF deposits have been made
e SMCO has made the necessary solid waste surcharge payments
o All waste received have complied with the Saginaw County solid waste plan

MLC agrees there is a remaining credit of $1,500 for the annual solid waste surcharge payments

Please note that the MDNRE letter (referenced above) refers to GMC. As noted in previous
correspondence, MLC, not GMC, is the current owner and operator.

Please call me at (419) 656-0701 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

S Ll e

Project Manager
Genoa Environmental on behalf of MLC

cc: Mr. Jon Bloemker (DNRE - Saginaw Bay District Office)
Ms. Becky Kocsis (DNRE - SWLAS)
Ms. Christina Miller (DNRE - Facility Audit File)
Ray Ilkka (GM)
Mike Tomka (CRA)



